
 
THORNTON IN LONSDALE PARISH COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on Monday 23rd May 2016 in Westhouse Village Hall 

 
1. Present:  Chairperson Hunter and Councillors Lund, Townley and Easterby were present along with 7 members 
 of the public. 
 Absent / Apologies:  Councillor Ramwell (no apologies sent) 
 
2. There were no declarations of interest by Councillors in items on the Agenda.  
 
3. Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 7th April 2016 had been read, were agreed and then signed by the 
 Chair.  
 
4. B4RN High Speed Rural Broadband – Mr Jack Pickup provided the meeting with a project update.  He confirmed 
 that cabling is now laid as far as Masongill and in the near future will make its way into our Parish from the 
 Ingleton direction.  More interest and backing was required from Parishioners and Mr Pickup encouraged 
 anyone  interested to register on the B4RN website. Clerk to liaise with JP to cover the project in the forthcoming 
 Newsletter and to arrange a meeting at the Village Hall. 
 
 Defibrillator Update – Chairperson Hunter advised that the team were in the process of completing applications 
 for funding from the British Heart Foundation.  A number of events and coffee mornings had taken place 
 and currently £642.96 had been raised.  A Facebook and Justgiving page have been created & a Jumble Sale was 
 planned for July.  Next meeting is the 22nd June. 
 
5. Planning  
 
 Decisions 
 

 Change of use from Agricultural Building to B8 Use for storage of antique furniture for online business  – 
Granted.  
 

 Vary Condition No13 to allow 11 month operating season – Thornbrook Caravan Park – Refused  
 
6. Finance . 
 
 i) The Clerk informed the council of the book of entries since the last meeting:  
 
  Credits:  Allianz Global    221.23 
     
  Debits:  Clerks Standing Order (Mar)  £150.10 
    J Hartley & Sons grass   £24.00 
    MD Lawson    £108.00 
   
    Balance at 29 April   £5371.55 
 
7.  Turbary Road – Councillors reviewed the report that was to be presented at the NYCC Business and  
 Environmental Services Committee Meeting.  The proposal is to implement a TRO on the northern section until 
 the status of the route is resolved.  Clerk to follow up the outcome and advise NYCC that the Committee paper 
 had not been received as agreed. 
 
 
 



 
8.  AOB  
  
 No business to discuss. 
 

There was no other business and the Chair closed the meeting at 8.45pm. 
 

The next meeting was scheduled for Monday 18th July at 7.00pm. 
 

 

Signed: ………………………………………………………………. Dated: ……………………… 


